[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.png]Zonta Club
Members














WORLD POPULATION DAY – 11 JULY





Presidents Message





The weather is a bit chilly in the mornings and this has brought some sickness to our club members with some coming down with the “lergy”. I trust all get well soon. As I write this Joan Ford is in Buderim Private Hospital and we send our love and support to you Joan in getting better soon. 





The film night was a great success – financially and it seems the film was well received by all. The fundraising committee needs to be congratulated in making over $10.000.00 last year a great effort, thanks to all for your continued support in making our events successful.





I am now the receiver of a plethora of emails which I will screen and only send out to members those that are of importance. We will list all the emails in correspondence and if anybody is interested in reading any of them Vicki will email individual members. We certainly don't want to cut down more trees in printing them all out and some are not of interest to all.





The emails that are of importance that I share with you are the Proposed Scheduled Membership Dues Increase Adjustment of US$1 effective with the June 2010 billing.. The last price increase was in 1994. and the 2008-2010 Biennial Goals. Both of these papers need to be ratified at the 2008 Convention in Rotterdam and I have copies of both available if members would like to read them.





The Board has set a tentative date for Saturday 26th July for a strategic planning morning for all members so please put in your diary and we will discuss further at the next meeting.





Next meeting we will share with Sue and Terry their dream for the Sunshine Coast Hospice.





Coral Brown





The center of human nature is rooted in ten thousand ordinary acts of kindness that define our days.�Stephen Jay Gould





FINANCE & FUNDRAISING REPORT





Meeting held 16/6 at Cafe Mediterranean at 6pm


Our first meeting was well attended and productive.


Annette very kindly provided a report from the movie night and some ideas put forward by the previous committee to pass on to our committee.  The movie night was a resounding success and very profitable.  


Annette had tentatively booked us for Mumma Mia in July, however as the Liberal Party had the premiere night, it was very close to our previous movie night and it was in the holiday period we decided not to proceed.  


We are all keen to run future movie nights though and one idea was perhaps pre Academy Awards, with an Academy Awards theme for the night.  We are also hoping to run another movie night this year.


We brainstormed a few ideas for fundraisers over the next two years, bearing in mind we have commitments to the Combined Services Women dinner and Mary's Race Day (?) later this year, IWD breakfast and a Health Expo next year.  We all agreed it would be best to obtain a copy of a Calendar of Events from previous years to work in with programmed events for the Zonta year.  (I have since found one)


Some of the ideas put forward were Hats n High Tea or a Garden Party at Anne's Schnell's pre Melbourne Cup (Anne has kindly offered her garden area) to stage the afternoon, Barefoot Bowls, Cocktail Party/Great Debate, Great Gatsby Ball and we are still on the Bunnings Sausage Sizzle waiting list apparently.


 


We would also like to work with the Program's committee to run a couple of fellowship events throughout the year.  Vicki very kindly offered her home for a Cocktail Party/Xmas Party- members to bring either a plate of food or bottle of champers (for example).


 


We discussed the venue for our General Meetings.  Barbara Foster previously attended Probus meetings at the Kawana Bowls Club and she said it was an incredibly noisy venue.  We all liked Cafe Med but Vicki thought the acoustics were bad.  Denise said she had previously negotiated functions there and we should be able to get coffee/tea included in the $25.  No feedback for Rolling Surf except it seemed worth investigating.


 


Our next meeting will be held on 16th July.  Meetings will be held at 6pm on the third Wednesday in the month.  Lyn will approach Cafe Med who very generously opened for us to hold our meeting earlier this week.  





STATUS OF WOMEN REPORT


It is the prime responsibility of this committee to recommend action to support Zonta’s objects, and its mission to advance the status of women.


This year we plan to continue to support our club’s projects which specifically improve the status of women  eg breast care cushions, birthing kits, donations of toiletries/ food to Sonshine Sanctuary womens shelter, and toiletries for needy high school students, endeavour diaries, Amelia Earhart  and university bursaries.


Joan Fitzgerald is kindly compiling a list of past bursary recipients.


It is heartwarming to read that the Zonta Birthing Kit Project will distribute 150,000 kits again, all assembled in Australia, and fund midwifery training programs in Vietnam, Tibet, Kenya and Ethiopia and possibly PNG- all depends on additional funding. Zonta International has received requests for 3,000,000 kits from UNICEF just for Ethiopia alone !!! They have the organizational structure to distribute our kits to women where 100% of births are at home. Many die at home.


The monitoring team found in one province in Ethiopia the traditional birth attendants who had received midwifery training along with our kits had discontinued female genital circumcision. A benefit that was not predicted. 


Next committee meeting Sat 2nd August 9am at 30 Pheasant St Buderim


Simone Ricketts





Organisation, Membership & Classification REPORT


The report for the Newsletter was due before our Committee had held our meeting.


Items up for discussion will be finding women with classifications that will broaden our diversity. We do not have at present anyone in the media or performing arts.  Also women in male dominated careers such as the motor vehicle industry, aviation or engineering.  Please pass on any names to our Committee members and we will follow up.


I have been reading a “Comparative District Data Analysis” sent from Zonta International. 


On the membership section, as of the 30th April, 2008, the total number of paid clubs and members was 1,231 clubs and 32,686 members. Compared to the corresponding data in May 2006 of 1,248 clubs and 32,435 members, the net result is a loss of 17 clubs and a gain of 251 members. 


Many District established strategies for membership growth. A very important result is the fact that the percentage of the clubs that have grown since the beginning of the year is improved and that the percentage of clubs with 20 of fewer members has decreased.


We have been investigating other venues for our dinner meetings. The Kawana Bowls Club was contacted and a menu was discussed. Some executive committee members have eaten there and it was very noisy and the food very average. A space could be divided off for our dinner meetings. It is such a difficult task to find a suitable venue in the Kawana area.  Any suggestions would be appreciated.


Diane Hook  - Chair OMC





CLUB DIARY & Upcoming Events & Reminders


When�
Where�
What�
�
Tuesday 1st July


6:00 pm for 6:30pm�
Café Mediterranean


55 Bulcock Street, Caloundra


Cost $30�
Dinner Meeting


Please remember to bring:


If your name begins with the letter A, B, C, D, or E please bring a raffle prize along to a dinner meeting between now and December. That way we should have plenty of raffle prizes for the coming months.  Raffle prizes can be anything at all but should not cost any more than about $10.00.


Apologies and details of invited guests to Jackque Leske as soon as possible but at least 24 hours before - Phone 0402 024 342 and leave a message or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:jackqueline@gmail.com"��jackqueline@gmail.com� 


* Guest Speakers are Terry Clarke-Burrows and Sue Story from the Sunshine Coast Community Hospice *�
�
Saturday 26th July�
�
Strategic Planning/Fellowship Day


Details to be advised shortly�
�






What is it?


World Population Day is an annual event, observed on July 11, which seeks to raise awareness of global population issues. The event was established by the Governing Council of the United Nations Development Programme in 1989. It was inspired by the public interest in Five Billion Day on July 11, 1987, approximately the date on which the world's population reached five billion people.  The world population on the 20th anniversary of Five Billion Day, July 11, 2007, was estimated to have been 6,727,551,263.  (http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/World_Population_Day)





United Nations Population Fund (UNFPA) (continued…)





The Current Situation


Between 1960 and 2000, the proportion of married women in developing regions using contraception rose from less than 10 per cent to 60 per cent. 


An estimated 200 million women worldwide want to delay or avoid pregnancy but are not using safe and effective family planning. 


Researchers project that the demand for contraception will grow by 40 per cent over the next 15 years. 


In most of Asia and Latin America, national family planning programmes have stabilized population growth. But the needs of the poor have only been partially addressed. 


In 56 developing countries, the poorest women average six births, compared to 3.2 for the wealthiest. 


Population growth is highest in poor countries already struggling to meet their people’s needs for jobs, education, health care and services. 


Fewer than 20 per cent of sexually active young people in Africa use contraception. Apart from lack of money, barriers include insufficient knowledge, fear of social disapproval, side effects and misperceptions about the partner’s opposition. 


Every year, 190 million women become pregnant–and nearly 50 million resort to abortion. 


An estimated 68,000 women die every year from unsafe abortions. Millions more suffer long-term disability. 


To meet the unmet need for contraceptives, global population assistance should now exceed US$1.2 billion per year for family planning and increase to over $1.6 billion by 2015. Current assistance is $550 million–less than half of today's needed amount.


Benefits Of Action


Being able to choose when and how many children to have allows women to exercise a basic human right. This right will often lead to a significant reduction in the fertility rate. 


Researchers estimate that universal access to family planning could save the lives of about 175,000 women each year. Increasing birth intervals to at least 36 months could also prevent the deaths of 1.8 million children under 5. 


Having fewer, healthier children can reduce the economic burden on poor families and allow them to invest more in each child’s care and schooling, helping to break the cycle of poverty. 


Having fewer children mean education is more likely for all family members–a particular benefit for girls. 


Enabling young women to avoid early pregnancy allows many to attend school longer. 


More women join the labour force as fertility falls. 


Slower population growth places less stress on limited natural resources, including fresh water and arable land. 


In most of Africa, high fertility and population growth rates pose a greater threat than HIV/AIDS to reducing poverty and achieving the Millennium Development Goals. 


Family planning programmes can prevent sexually transmitted infections, including HIV, by promoting condom use. By preventing unwanted pregnancies among HIV-positive women,  other-to-child transmission is averted. 


Individuals’ fundamental human right to choose the number and timing of their children requires access to contraception. 


Depending on the services offered, studies show that each dollar spent on family planning can save governments up to US$31 in health care, water, education, housing, sewers and other waste disposal, etc.


 (continued…)





�





(continued…)


�What Must Be Done?


�Information on risks and effective access to family planning and contraceptives are essential to prevent maternal deaths, reduce poverty and achieve universal reproductive health for all.��Family planning, however, has slipped down the list of international development priorities. Inadequate supplies and increasing demand pose serious challenges.��Most governments in poor countries have adopted population and family planning policies, but many lack funds and/or political will to implement them.�High-level political and financial commitment to promote family planning is urgently needed at the global, regional, national and local levels. NGOs and civil society are crucial to this work.��UNFPA believes the following will help meet the essential commitment: 


A broad coalition of support from groups and individuals at the global, regional, national and community levels. 


Adequate and consistent funding for family planning information and services. 


Universal access to contraception education and materials, as well as to counselling in sexuality, health and reproductive rights. 


Involving men in promoting family planning. 


Mass media campaigns to educate people on the benefits of family planning. 


Access to a range of safe and effective contraceptive methods in health facilities and through social marketing and local outreach. 


National and local discussion of the rights of men and women in relation to their bodies, health, education and access to economic and social resources.


�What Is UNFPA Doing?��UNFPA, the United Nations Population Fund, works to ensure universal access to reproductive health and the right of all people to be able to decide the number and timing of their children. Advocacy and provision of family planning are essential to this work.�UNFPA works with governments, civil society and other UN agencies, and leads in forecasting needs, providing and coordinating the distribution of reproductive health commodities, mobilizing support and building each country’s logistics capacity.��The fund has family planning programmes in 140 countries, providing contraceptives to health posts and hospitals that serve millions of men and women.��http://www.unfpa.org/wpd/ (United Nationals Population Fund)��There is one environmental problem most people can agree on; there are getting to be too many of us.  For most of human existence, having children was necessary, to perpetuate our families and to ensure support for our old age.  We are also physically programmed to enjoy reproduction, and most of us do fins greeting the tiny, crumpled faces that come along to revitalise our families one of life's greatest rewards.  But we now now that if we are to have any kind of a future to offer our new arrivals, we need to control two basic decisions: how big our families get, and how much and what kinds of things they can consume from the finite amount of resources still available on this planet.  For most of the twentieth century, we believed that the way to achieve lower birth rates and stable social systems was to increase general prosperity.  But if that approach seemed to solve the problem of our numbers, it merely adds to ecological degradation; because as we get richer and accelerate our consumption of the world's resources, as well as the pollution that consumption causes.





New Member Profile – Joleen Watson





Originally from Las Vegas, as professional dancers my husband and I have lived and worked all over the world.





We were brought to Australia in 1986, as principal soloists for the first production shows at Conrad Jupiters on the Gold Coast.





Upon retirement from dance, we decided to settle in Australia with our young son, Shane. 





As a dancer, I "discovered" the Pilates Method - which allowed me to maintain my fitness while nursing a few broken bones.





Pilates was a natural career move following dance.





For the past 12 years, I have been fortunate to be teaching Pilates - as I've witnessed personally and professionally - its enormous benefits and growth.





I established Studio Pilates in 1999 - currently in Maroochydore.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org/register" �� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.zonta.org/images/content/pagebuilder/22978.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET �����www.zonta.org








Happy Birthday to Brandi Murphy (July 8)





Founded in 1919, Zonta International is a global organization of executives and professionals working together to advance the status of women worldwide through service and advocacy. Zonta members volunteer their time, talents and money to local and international service projects, as well as scholarship and award programs aimed at furthering women's education, leadership and youth development.





PROGRAMME, PUBLIC RELATIONS & UNITED NATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT


Kawana Hotel, 16 June 2008 at 5:30pm.��To ensure that the monthly dinner meetings run smoothly and are enjoyable some tasks will be the responsibility of the same people from month to month.  Kerri Turner will continue conducting the raffle.  Mary Henzell and/or Kerri Dick will collect the dinner money.  Marilyn will collect and distribute the placemats.  All apologies should be sent to me by email (jackqueline@gmail.com) or by calling and leaving a message on my mobile (0402 024 342).  Please also let me know if you wish to bring a guest along.  While guests are always welcome it is important that we know they are coming in advance so that we can properly cater for them.��Speakers for the dinner meeting were also on the agenda.  We have received a couple of suggestions for speakers and are following those up.  Everyone was keen that we make sure that we have some 'up-beat/success story' type speakers to ensure that the mood of the dinner meetings in general remains light.  Coral has arranged for Terry Clarke-Burrows and Sue Story from the Sunshine Coast Community Hospice to come along and speak at our July dinner meeting.��We are also looking into other options for gifts for guest speakers.  Ideas included wine glasses and coasters.��It was also suggested that dinner meetings be a bit more 'interactive' or 'participatory' e.g. having themes based on international dates or a serjeant at arms to enforce club rules etc.  A simple idea is to fine those people who don't wear there Zonta badges - this idea will be in force at the July dinner meeting and anyone who doesn't have their badge will be fined $0.50.��Marilyn reminded the committee that February 2009 will mark the 20 year anniversary for our club.  Everyone agreed to come up with something particularly special for that dinner meeting to help celebrate the occasion.�


Jackie Leske – Chari PPRCUN





'Good News for a Change: Hope for a Troubled Planet'�David Suzuki and Holly Dressel, Allen & Unwin, 2002





“There is one environmental problem most people can agree on; there are getting to be too many of us.  For most of human existence, having children was necessary, to perpetuate our families and to ensure support for our old age.  We are also physically programmed to enjoy reproduction, and most of us do fins greeting the tiny, crumpled faces that come along to revitalise our families one of life's greatest rewards.  But we now now that if we are to have any kind of a future to offer our new arrivals, we need to control two basic decisions: how big our families get, and how much and what kinds of things they can consume from the finite amount of resources still available on this planet.  For most of the twentieth century, we believed that the way to achieve lower birth rates and stable social systems was to increase general prosperity.  But if that approach seemed to solve the problem of our numbers, it merely adds to ecological degradation; because as we get richer and accelerate our consumption of the world's resources, as well as the pollution that consumption causes.��Decades of population studies have shown that people with greater income security have fewer children.  FAO and UN studies on the 1980s revealed something else, however: the higher education level and social status of women in a society, the fewer the children.  This reverse correlation seemed to hold true across economic, cultural and religious barriers.  So social services worldwide were mobilised in the 1980s and 1990s, not to increases male incomes, forcibly sterilise people as in India in the 1970s, or even spread large amounts of birth control paraphernalia around.  Instead, efforts focused on getting little girls into school and on encouraging more female autonomy in terms of the rights to inherit or to work outside the home .... These efforts have borne fruit and female enrolment in primary school worldwide has jumped from 39 percent in 1980 to 57 percent in 1993 ... Best of all, reproduction levels, as expected, are falling all over the world.”�p325-326





United Nations Population Fund (UNFPA)�Plan to beat poverty. Plan to gain equality. Plan to beat maternal death.





This year’s World Population Day reaffirms the right of people to plan their families. It encourages activities, events and information that will help make this right real – especially for those who often have the hardest time getting the information and services they need to plan their families, such as marginalized populations and young people.��When people can plan their families, they can plan their lives. They can plan to beat poverty. They can plan on healthier mothers and children. They can plan to gain equality for women. Plan to support World Population Day this year! 
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